WVSU Faculty Senate Executive Committee

April 28, 2006

1. Call to Order.  The Executive Committee of the Faculty Senate was called to order at 1:05 pm on Friday, April 28, 2006 in 622 Wallace Hall.  Members present:  Dr. Tom Guetzloff, Dr. Jerry Levine–Chair, Mr. Tom McClure, Dr. Sundar Naga, Prof. Patricia Shafer, Dr. Chuck Smith, and Ms. Deborah Wells.  

2. Approval of the previous minutes.  S. Naga moved and C. Smith seconded the motion to approve the April 20, 2006 minutes.  The motion carried.

3. Review of the Agenda.  BOG/HEPC meetings and changes to the bylaws were both added to New Business.  S. Naga moved and P. Shafer seconded the motion to approve the agenda as amended.  The motion carried.  (Subsequently a report from the ad hoc Merit Pay Committee was added to the agenda.)

4. Old Business.  

A.  Ombudsman Services.  P. Shafer sent a letter to PeopleWorks Solutions, our Employee Assistance Provider, asking if ombudsman services were available (see attached letter to PeopleWorks Solutions).  They said they do provide conflict resolution, performance coaching, and consultation services, but that ombudsman and mediation services, as pertaining to the formal grievance process, are not routinely provided.  They have successfully provided these services and they are available to WVSU at a rate of $40.00 per hour (see attached letter from J. Wilson).  If faculty wished to use these services, who would pay for them?  Should administration and budget people be involved in this discussion?  P. Shafer will present this information at the Senate meeting on May 5, 2006.  

5. New Business.  

A.  Proposed agenda for May 5th Faculty Senate meeting.  Faculty Hall of Fame will be added to New Business.  C. Smith’s status will also be dealt with in New Business.  (Because At-Large representatives to the Executive Committee are not permitted to serve on standing committees, he will resign effective in August when new elections are held.)  E. Worrells will not have an IBOA report.  Standing committees to report:  Educational Policies, Promotion and Tenure, Retention, Faculty Personnel, Constitution, Bylaws, and Handbook, and Teacher Education.  (See agenda attached.)  Sometimes we confuse the discussion of the Senate agenda with the Executive Committee agenda.  Perhaps doing the Senate agenda at the end of the Executive meeting would be better.  

B.  Discussion of order in Senate meetings.  C. Smith suggested that the reports be given at the end of the meeting after faculty business.  T. Guetzloff suggested that Senate committee reports be first, followed by old and new business, then other administrative reports.  We discussed the implications of having administrators report late in the meeting.  Some administrators do shorten reports; some could simply submit written reports.  Perhaps they could come to every other meeting.  After looking at several models, T. Guetzloff moved and S. Smith seconded a motion to recommend the following order to the Senate: 


Standing committee reports


WVSU President’s report 


Vice President for Academic Affairs report 


WVSCTC President’s report


Other invited reports


Old Business


New Business


Adjournment

The motion carried.  C. Smith will present this recommendation to the Senate.

C.  Discussion of C. Smith’s concerns about the work of the Senate.    Senate meetings seem to be more about giving information than making decisions.  It might be helpful to talk about what the Senate wants to do.  How can the Senate move toward more deliberation and true faculty governance?  What is the proper role of the Senate?  What does the WVSU President think about this?  Not that the perceptions of others would determine what our role is, but other opinions should be sought. T. Guetzloff moved and C. Smith seconded the motion to make the following recommendation to the Senate:  this summer the Executive Committee will invite other interested parties to join them in discussing the role of the Senate; the Committee will report to the Senate in August.  The motion carried.  J. Levine will present this at the May 5th Senate meeting.  

D.  Comments about BOG/HEPC Meetings.  The BOG called a meeting yesterday to discuss 3% salary increase based on anticipated tuition and fee increases.  P. Shafer objected to a vote on the pay increase, since more information was needed.  The issue was tabled after much discussion.  The HEPC hadn’t yet met and the Board did not expect the 9.5% requested tuition increase to be granted.  (Today the HEPC granted a 7% increase.)  The Board also needs to make a decision about the merit percentages, so perhaps these could be voted on at the same time as the salary increase.  We had some discussion about this issue and several questions were raised.  Would faculty rather get a raise later in the year, with the possibility of a more acceptable merit plan?  What are the possibilities for a raise?  Some did not like the idea of getting a raise later in the year, since such a raise could not be retroactive.   Of the originally proposed 9.5% tuition increase, only 2% was designated for reserve funds and available for salary increases.  President Carter said the raise was a priority regardless of the amount of the tuition increase.  The BOG next meets in early June.  Since we don’t know the financial situation we don’t know what will be presented to the Board at that time.  

E.  Ad hoc Merit Pay Committee.  T. Guetzloff came in late from a meeting of the ad hoc Merit Pay Committee and the President, so this item was added to the agenda.  Dr. Carter wants the Committee to work with deans and the Vice President to make recommendations to improve the current merit pay system.  One new procedure permits only certain percentages of faculty to receive each level of merit.  This is supposed to make the system, where evaluations are not done consistently, more equitable.  Others thought it artificially limited the number of faculty who could, for example, qualify for the top level of merit.  Another objection is that the way merit is evaluated is more important than the system itself.  For example, student evaluations and department chair ratings are not consistent or fair.  The ad hoc Committee has not looked at the 2005 data yet.  They will recommend that each college get a proportional amount of merit money, and that the percentages be changed to 49% (across-the-board) and 51% (merit-based).  

6. Adjournment.  There being no further business, T. Guetzloff moved and P. Shafer seconded the motion to adjourn.  The motion carried.

Submitted by

Tom McClure, Secretary

Next meeting:  Friday, May 26, 2006 (time and place to be announced).

Faculty Senate Meeting Agenda 

Friday, May 5, 2006

New location (    Wallace Hall, Room 224    ( New location
2:30-4:30 pm
A. Call to Order

B. Reading of Minutes

C. Review and Approval of Agenda

D. Reports

1. President Carter

2. President Griffin

3. Vice President Cooper

4. Vice President Parker

5. Chair of EPC, Dr. Paula McCoy

6. Standing Committee Reports:  Constitution and Bylaws, Professor Orr; Teacher Education, Dr. Harrison; Educational Policies, Promotion and Tenure, Retention, Faculty Personnel, 

7. Professor Shafer, BOG and ACF reports

8. Comments from the Chair

E. Old Business

1. Ombudsman services provided by the University’s EAP:  Professor Shafer

2. Recommendation from the Executive Committee regarding the order of business for Faculty Senate meetings 

3. Ad hoc Committee on Merit Pay

4. Other Old Business

F. New Business

1. Election of Officers:  Dr. Naga presiding

2. Faculty Hall of Fame

3. Dr. Chuck Smith’s status.  

4. Other New Business

G. Adjournment
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